
Linda Jean Elwart
December 28, 1951 - April 10, 2021

Elwart, Linda (nee Courneya) Age 69 April 10, 2021. 
 

Beloved daughter of Frances (the late Robert) Courneya. Sister of Patricia (Tony) Perna,
Lois (Brian) Mattern and the late Kathy (Thomas) Plachetzki. Linda was also survived by
many loving nieces and nephews. Visitation Thursday 3-9pm at Wujek-Calcaterra & Sons,
Inc. 36900 Schoenherr Rd. at Metro Pkwy (16 Mile Rd.) Share memories with the family at
their "On-Line Guestbook" at WujekCalcaterra.com



Previous Events

Visitation

APR 15. 3:00 PM - 9:00 PM (ET)

Wujek - Calcaterra & Sons Inc - Sterling
36900 SCHOENHERR RD
Sterling Heights, MI 48312
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Barb Lepri - April 15, 2021 at 08:13 AM

I worked with Linda for many years at Ascension. She was always so very kind
and helpful. I enjoyed interacting with her because she was so great to work with.
I know that she loved her family dearly. Those of us who knew her at Ascension
will miss her. 

  
Barb Lepri

Gregory Gibbs - April 14, 2021 at 01:40 PM

Gregory Gibbs purchased the Emerald Garden Basket for the
family of Linda Jean Elwart.

Janet Craver - April 13, 2021 at 08:41 AM

I had the pleasure of working with Linda for many years.....first at Providence and
then at the Ascension Michigan Corporate Services Building. It was always a
pleasure to interact with Linda--she was such a kind soul. May you find peace
knowing she is home with the Lord our God. Time flies--eternity waits. May
perpetual light shine upon Linda. 

  
Janet Craver

https://guestbook.wujekcalcaterra.com/store/Product.aspx?ProductId=1479&icn=desktop_tribute_wall_product_link&icc=fs_store#chooser
https://guestbook.wujekcalcaterra.com/store/Product.aspx?ProductId=1479&icn=desktop_tribute_wall_product_link&icc=fs_store#chooser
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Gregory Gibbs - April 12, 2021 at 10:55 PM

I was saddened to hear of Linda's passing. As we go through life's journey we
encounter people who have a major impact on our lives. Linda was one of those
people in my life. She was a wonderful human being with a pleasant personality
and we had many memorable experiences when we were together so long ago
which included our first date and attending all of our high school proms. I have
scanned in and included some photos from those memorable times and added a
photo taken of Bob, Fran, and my brother Ron years later when he visited them.
My thoughts and prayers go out to the Courneya family who, back in the late 60's
and early 70's, made me feel like I was part of their family when Linda and I were
a couple. I still remember eating dinner with the family at the dining table with the
built in Lazy-Susan the family used at meal time. One of my fondest memories is
when Linda and her sisters would break out dancing while listening to their
favorite Motown songs. While Linda and I went our separate ways many years
ago, we were fortunate enough to meet up again a little over a decade ago and
become friends. I will miss that friendship. May you rest in peace Linda. 

  
Greg Gibbs


